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It’s Coming! 
SATURDAY, AUGUST 28 

88::0000aamm  ttoo  11::0000ppmm  
    

Meet local businesses face to face 
Lots of freebies and raffles 

Hot dogs, pork sandwiches, water and   
sodas will be available for sale.  

     

EXPO SPONSORS 
The Venice Gondolier  

The Ayers Team at Exit Realty 
          

Meetings 
   

SVCA BOARD 
Monday, JULY 19 at 4:00pm    

 

BEACH TRUST 
Wednesday, JULY 21 at 7:00pm 

THE HALL AND OFFICES ARE NOW 
OPEN TO WALK-IN TRAFFIC 

Your 2021-2022 Board of Directors 

     John Bowne           Dianna Brannan       Bernard Doogue       Paul Gilmartin 

 Joan Giovinazzo         Donna Glomb           Greg Schwartz         Sandy Tulenko 

The 2021-2022 Board of Directors of the SVCA was approved at the 
June General meeting and took office July 1. There are eight directors 
who  share a history and/or commitment to the South Venice communi-
ty and the SVCA. Stepping down due to term limits are Rick Curwood, 
Walt Ernst, Maureen Holland, and Gail Parker. We thank them for their 
service. The 2021-22 Board members are:  
John Bowne – John returns to the SVCA Board after a brief hiatus. He 
and his wife, Jeanne, moved to South Venice in 2010 from New England 
in large part due to the existence of the SVCA and SVBET.  He quickly 
became involved in the SVCA. SVCA Board 2013-2018, President 2014-
15. Beach Trustee 2018. Worked on SVCA Water Quality Task Force, the 
Siesta Waterway Project and the By-Laws Committee.  
Dianna Brannan - with her husband Bill, retired to South Venice in 
2014.  Board Treasurer 2019-2021. 2014-2019 volunteer with SVCA Wa-
ter Quality Task Force, Trash Buddies, Alligator Creek and Shamrock 
Park Waterway clean ups, 2014-2017 Friends of the Beach where she 
worked on the dune restoration project.  
Bernard Doogue – With his wife Nancy, came to South Venice in 2017 
from New Jersey, after selling their school lunch catering business. Ber-
nard is a licensed realtor in three states including Florida, and holds a 
Florida Condo Association Manager license. He formed Duke Profes-

RReemmeemmbbeerr——iitt’’ss  ssttiillll  hhuurrrriiccaannee  sseeaassoonn——wwee  ggoott  lluucckkyy  
wwiitthh  EEllssaa,,  bbuutt  ddoonn’’tt  lleett  yyoouurr  gguuaarrdd  ddoowwnn!!  
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Community Media  is 
the exclusive publisher 

of this newsletter 
  
       

South Venice Beach Wave 
FOR ADVERTISING RATES  941-375-3699 

PO Box 1023, Venice FL 34284 
Clayton@4CommunityMedia.com 

    

The SVCA, the SVBET, Board of Directors, Trustees or its 
assigns will not be held liable for any services provided, 
work performed or offers made by any advertiser ap-
pearing in The Wave. 

South Venice  
Civic Association 

The heart of South Venice 
since 1955 

    

720 Alligator Drive 
South Venice Beach, FL 34293 

Phone: 941-493-0006  
Office hours: 9:00am to 1:00pm 
Tuesday, Thursday & Saturday 
www.SouthVeniceBeach.org 
info@southvenicebeach.org 

    

BOARD OFFICERS 
Bernard ‘Duke’ Doogue, President 

Dianna Brannan, Treasurer 
     

DIRECTORS AT LARGE 
John Bowne 

Paul Gilmartin 
Cherry Giovinazzo 

Donna Glomb 
Greg Schwartz 
Sandy Tulenko 

     
    

 South Venice Beach WAVE 
Editor: Maureen Holland 

maureenholland@comcast.net 

Every Sunday at the SVCA building 
Fellowship Bible Church 

Services at 10:00    
Bible Study at 11:15  

HOW TO CONTACT BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
John Bowne 
jsb1952@gmail.com 
941-525-7793  
Dianna Brannan 
dbrannan4501@yahoo.com 
314-602-0297  
Bernard ‘Duke’ Doogue  
bdoogue@comcast.net  
941-220-3407 
Paul Gilmartin 
boardmembergil@gmail.com 
619-368-6749 

Joan ‘Cherry’ Giovinazzo        
kimballroad888@gmail.com 
215-872-2943 
Donna Glomb 
dmglomb@gmail.com  
314-518-7541 
Greg Schartz 
nauticat47@outlook.com 
518-441-5787 
Sandy Tulenko 
stulenko@gmail.com 
973-809-7143 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR:  We love to hear from you!  
SEND LETTERS TO:   maureenholland@comcast.net 

Names may be withheld, letters  are subject to review.  

sional Management here. An avid Toastmaster, Duke joined the SVCA 
Board in 2018 and has served as President 2018-2021. 
Paul Gilmartin -  New to South Venice from San Diego, Paul is a 30-
year veteran of the United States Navy and retired as a Captain.  In 
California he served on various Boards of Directors, including non-
profit boards for special education, public education, and home own-
er associations. He’s a long-time visitor to Venice and his extended 
family here, including two aunts and an uncle in South Venice. Paul is 
now getting to know the veteran community and the beach commu-
nity. He joined the SVCA to continue to serve the greater community - 
and meet some of his neighbors! 
Joan ‘Cherry’ Giovinazzo (aka “The Energizer Bunny”) - SVCA Board 
2018-2021. Membership Committee, Founder and Chair, Friends of 
the Beach Committee 2012-2017. Pancake Breakfasts coordinator. 
Organizes hall decorations and creates table centerpieces for all 
events.   
Donna Glomb – Came here with her husband Chuck from St. Louis in 
2019 and says “we absolutely love the area!  Both retired, we love to 
spend our time outdoors bicycling, kayaking, gardening and plenty of 
beach time. I look forward to working with the SVCA to continue to 
build a fun and vibrant community.” 
Greg Schwartz – A 30-year veteran of the US Army, Greg retired as a 
Sergeant Major. He and Sue came to South Venice just last year. Pre-
viously, Greg served on the Board of Directors at Bay Indies. He’s also 
held the post of Commodore at many boat clubs around the Hudson 
River. A member of the South Venice CERT, Greg was certified in June 
and looks forward to serving the SVCA. 
Sandy Tulenko - Sandy is a retired teacher and administrator from 
New Jersey and has lived here for eleven years—with her partner 
Tommy Lee. Long-time SVCA member and Beach activist, SVCA Board 
2020-2021. Sandy also  worked on fundraising for the new ferry and 
cares about protecting our resources. 

 NEW BOARD  continued  
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Continued on Page 5 

FROM DUKE DOOGUE 
Message from the President 

My fellow South Venice residents, since 
1955, the South Venice Civic Associa-
tion (SVCA) has been a volunteer driv-
en organization, that relies on people 
to volunteer their time, treasure and 
talent to an organization that is fo-
cused on catering to the needs of its 
members, and to the residents of 
South Venice. We have been the heart 

of South Venice for 66 years. 
The South Venice Civic Association formed the South Ven-
ice Beach Endowment Trust, to manage the beach, the 
ferry, and the boat launch ramp. The SVCA maintains over-
sight responsibility.  
Over those 66 years we have been extremely fortunate, to 
have great volunteers who have stepped up, and given of 
their time, treasure, and talent, to make South Venice an 
even more enjoyable place to live. 
We have just had our election for our new board mem-
bers, who serve a one-year term, to replace those board 
members who have timed out, after serving on the board 
for five years. 
Today, we want to thank the following great volunteers 
who have given so much and ensured the success of the 
SVCA: 
Walt Ernst has served in many positions, over the years 
and most recently as President of the South Venice Civic 
Association, where he has guided and motivated us with 
his wise counsel. 
Maureen Holland very kindly donated of her talents in the 
areas of editing our Wave magazine, and in publicity and 
marketing at the SVCA. Maureen was also one of the 
founding members of the South Venice Beach Endowment 
Trust. 
Rick Curwood, was also instrumental in founding the 
South Venice Beach Endowment Trust, as well as spending 
countless hours painting, fixing, and maintaining our build-
ing and the grounds at the SVCA. 

Gail Parker, who did an outstanding job, as our secretary, 
and board member, and who ran the art and craft shows, 
the Jewelry sale, and the Yard sale, which has grown into a 
local institution, and is the most profitable event for the 
SVCA. 
These great board members have made the SVCA, what it 
is today, and we are extremely grateful to them for their 
years of dedicated service, to our members, and to the 
residents of South Venice. 
We also held a very successful Bandanna Under the Stars 
concert, although weather conditions forced us to move 
the concert indoors. We had 144 members, South Venice 

residents and their guests turn out for the 
concert. 
Thank you to our great board and our mem-
ber who volunteered to make this a very suc-
cessful event. 

At the May meeting, departing Board member Rick Cur-
wood welcomed three members of the incoming SVCA 
Board: Paul Gilmartin, Greg Schwartz  and John Bowne. 
Deputy Cathy Duff was there and Bill Sklodowski taught 
us about 
maxim-
izing our 
smart 
phones.  
Bill is 
soon 
moving 
to South 
Venice! 

Board member Sandy Tulenko presenting 
‘thank you’ plaques to Rick, Gail and 
Maureen. Walt wasn’t able to be there to 
receive his. 
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Got an event? Rent our hall! 
We’re open for rentals during the Coronavirus pandemic. We’re following the 

guidelines set by the CDC—and the hall can still accommodate up to 100 people.   
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

SVCA MEMBER RATES 
FULL DAY: full hall $360 or half hall $240 
HALF DAY: full hall $220 or half hall $120 

 ASK ABOUT  
MONTHLY or  

WEEKLY RATES 

NON-MEMBER RATES 
FULL DAY: full hall  $450 or half hall $300 
HALF DAY: full hall $260 or half hall $150 

AFFORDABLE and CONVENIENT    AMPLE PARKING   FULLY EQUIPPED  KITCHEN    
Contact Karen in the office at 941-493-0006 or info@southvenicebeach.org for hall avail-

ability and more information. (Additional cleaning fees and taxes apply.) 

Weddings • Company Parties • Birthdays  
Organization Meetings • Classes • Speakers 

Graduation Parties • Showers • Celebration of 
Life Events •  Family or Class Reunions • Dances 

Exhibitions • Product Demonstrations 
Anniversaries • Quinceañeras 
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We did very well, and the funds raised will be used to pur-
chase more new fiberglass round tables, to enable us to 
host larger rental parties.  
As we move into the summer months, and as we go to 
events and public functions, I would encourage you to mo-
tivate friends and family, who may not be vaccinated, to 
get vaccinated, as the Delta variant is very dangerous. 
Please also remember in your thoughts and prayers the 
over 609,000 who passed due to Covid 19. 
We have scheduled another one of our very successful 
Business EXPOs, and this will be on Saturday, August 28 
from 8:00an to 1:00pm, where we will showcase local 
businesses and the wide range of products and services 
they offer the residents of South Venice. 
Our EXPOS are always very well attended, so please mark 
your calendar, to come to the EXPO and find out the latest 
products and deals available. We do not charge an en-
trance fee to the public. 
Please join me in welcoming the newest members of our 
Board, who were elected at our annual general meeting on 
June 21, at which we had a quorum, and they were over-
whelmingly approved by the membership present. 
We will be having a series of planning and brainstorming 
events, with the new board, during the summer months, 
to help grow the SVCA and to provide our members and 
the residents of South Venice with better programs and 
events. 
Our new board members will bring new ideas, new energy, 
and new enthusiasm to our SVCA board, which will result 
in a stronger and more dynamic SVCA, better able to serve 
our members and the residents of South Venice. 
I wish you safe travels, and very enjoyable vacation days, 
with friends and family!  Enjoy your Summer !! 
Be safe! Be well! 
    

FROM CHERYL COOPER, Chair 

Beach Trust News 
On Monday, July 6, the SVBET made the 
decision to close the entire Ferry and 
Boat ramp area until after the storm 
surge from Hurricane Elsa passes. The 
Ferry was removed from the water and 
trailered as a precaution as well.  
The Coastguard recently revised the 
regulations for wearing masks on the 
open air ferry. They are no longer re-

quired in the Ferry House or on the Ferry for fully vaccinat-
ed people. For the consideration of others, immune com-

promised individuals and Non-vaccinated individuals are 
encouraged to wear masks but we will NOT be asking for 
medical documentation.  
PLEASE BE MINDFUL OF THE SEA TURTLE NESTS that are 
marked. Please stay away from them and do not allow 
your children or family members to dig near them.   
Please take all trash back to the mainland with you and 
pick up any de-
bris you may 
find on the 
beach. Sea tur-
tles are endan-
gered.  We are 
fortunate they 
have chosen 
our beach to 
nest each year.  

    

Welcome to our newest 
members! 

     

Olin (Ed) & Ave' Maria Perkins 
Randall Green 
Peter Gorman 

President’s Message Continued  

EVERYONE HAD A  great time with BANDANA on 
July 3—and we sold out again! A late decision was 
made to move inside after a glance at weather pre-
dictions. The food counter was busy and we made 
almost $700 at the bar. And thanks to our great vol-
unteers, the whole place was broken down and 
cleaned up by just after 9:30! This was our third 
Bandana event and the second to celebrate the 
Fourth. Expect to see them again in 2022! 
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By DIANE CLARK  
We are thrilled to announce that the Board of the SVGC 
has decided to resume the Garden Club’s regular activities 
in September. We will meet every month until May at the 
Community Center, as we had been pre-COVID, on the 
third Monday of each month at 1:00pm.  
At our monthly meetings, we enjoy guest speakers, re-
freshments, camaraderie and our marvelous $1.00 plant 
raffles! The Club also has special events during the year 
that include a Holiday Lunch in December and our famous 
Annual Plant Sale in March.  
All interested men and women are invited to stop in on 
September 20 or on any third Monday. We’d love you to 
join us and learn all about how to garden here in Paradise!  
Be sure to visit us online at SouthVeniceGardenClub.com 
or southvenicegardenclub@gmail.com.  
      

Captain’s Corner: 
By CAPTAIN RANDALL PATTERSON 

Things are finally back to as close to 
normal as we’re probably going to get. 
The Coast Guard recently lifted the 
mask requirement for open air vessels 
and transit hubs. That means us, so 
we’re now running full loads with only a 
request that unvaccinated persons 
should still wear a mask. Since I have 
yet to see anyone wear a mask, I must 

assume we’ve achieved a 100% vaccination rate for all of 
South Venice and all of the tourists who are visiting. That’s 
simply amazing.  Some regular passengers are still bringing 
masks, but that’s more for the red tide.  
We had our annual safety inspection in June. It was Captain 
Lou’s first time and he did great hauling the man-
overboard dummy back aboard.  
In case you’re unaware, most passenger vessels are re-
quired to have a Captain and a Mate. We have a waiver 
due to the fact that our route is very short and in protected 
waters. The trade-off is that the Captain has to be able to 
handle all emergencies by themselves, and the Coast 
Guard tests us annually. For the man-overboard drill, they 
throw a dummy into the water, and while it floats, it is life-
less and can’t help you get it back aboard. It can also get 
heavy when it gets waterlogged. (That’s why I always vol-
unteer to go first; don’t tell the other guys).  

By the way, if you haven’t met our newest Captain, Lou 
Baggett, you owe it to yourself to ride on a Monday or 
Tuesday and introduce yourself. He’s fifth generation Flo-
ridian and has commercial fished the area for most of his 
life. He has some great stories.  
Finally, Hurricane Elsa blew through on July 6. Unlike Hurri-
cane ETA in November, which caught us off guard, we had 
plenty of warning. Our newest volunteer, Josh Uhl, came 
over to help me prep the boat for haul out. Mark Gunn, 
who lives nearby brought his truck over and we put the 
ferry on its trailer and moved it to the parking lot. It made 
for a much more restful night than that one in November 
when the ferry rode out the storm in the ferry house slip. 
Have a beautiful and safe summer. 

FROM TERESA GOOD, Shamrock Park 
What’s up at the Park 

We’re looking for volunteers!  
If anyone is interested in volunteering at 
Shamrock Park, please email Teresa 
Good at tjgood@scgov.net. I am in need 
of trail stewards for the summer 
months. What trail stewardship entails is 
keeping the trail clean by picking up 
litter, being an extra set of eyes in the 
park to report maintenance issues, and 

just being present to answer visitor questions. These three 
things play important roles in keeping Shamrock Park a 
great place for folks to get outside and see the beauty we 
have right here in our own neighborhood.   
Shamrock Park Deck Renovation 
This has certainly been a year for much needed upgrades 
at Shamrock Park. Earlier this year the Shamrock path was 
re-paved, the water plant behind the building got a brand 
new fence, fencing was added near the entrance of the 
park and starting soon, the building deck will be complete-
ly replaced.  
So far, each project has been very successful, and a brand 
new deck will certainly add to the beauty of the Nature 
Center building. During the two to three month renovation 
period, we will be providing port-a-lets in the parking lot 
for visitor and staff use. Since the water fountains will also 
not be available during the project, visitors may need to 
use the bubbler located at the tennis courts or bring a 
bottle of water from 
home.  Once the pro-
ject is complete, things 
will be business as usu-
al! As always, thank you 
for visiting Shamrock 
Park and have a great 
summer!  

FREE WI-FI AT SVCA 
NETWORK NAME:  

SVCA 
ACCESS KEY:  

civic1955 

  SOUTH VENICE GARDEN CLUB  

  Clippings  
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MASTER
PLUMBERS

Plumbing Septic Gas
• Repipes • Inspections • Water Heaters
• Leak Detections • ATU Maintenance • Boilers
• Water Heaters • Pumpings • Tankless
• Garbage Disposals • Repairs    Water Heaters
• Backflows • Installations • Repairs
• Plumbing Repairs  • Pump Stations • Installations
• Remodels/ New Construction
• Sewer and Water Hookups    

              Fully Licensed and Insured #CFC1427155

$25
Backflow Test

when you
mention this ad

Call Today for a FREE Estimate!!
Northport 429-8200

Venice/Sarasota 497-7900
Bradenton 747-9700

www.masterplumbersandseptic.com

Mention this 
ad and save

10%

Soak Up Summer Savings with

Coupon
10% OFF 

Your Next
Plumbing Service

(value not to exceed $100)
limit one coupon per service call

• Repipes & Repairs
• Tub & Shower Units
• Water Heaters
• Garbage Disposals
• Backflows
• Remodels/New Const.
• Water Hookups
• Well & Plumbing
   Inspections

• Septic Inspections
• ATU Maintenance
• Repairs
• Installations
• Pump Stations
• Sewer Hookups

MASTER
PLUMBERS

Call Today for a FREE Estimate!!
Northport 429-8200

Venice/Sarasota 497-7900
Bradenton/Lakewood Ranch 747-9700

www.masterplumbersfl.com

941.375.3699
www.4CommunityMedia.com
220 Bahama St. • Venice, FL • 34285

@4communitymedia or 
facebook.com/4communitymedia

Attention Community Residents A Note From Your Newsletter Publisher:
We are Community Media – the publisher of your community newsle�er.
We hope that you all are staying safe during the coronavirus pandemic.  This is affec�ng many aspects of daily life for almost 
every American.  Our office staff is following the CDC guidelines of staying home when not feeling well, seeking medical help 
when necessary, and washing hands constantly.  
We encourage you to follow the same guidelines located at coronavirus.gov.   

The phrase “We’re all in this together” is more meaningful now more than ever. 

What are we doing?
We are s�ll providing a FREE newsle�er to your community.      
This newsle�er is FREE to your community because we partner with local and regional businesses to adver�se their products 
and services in this newsle�er.  
We are temporarily reducing publishing expenses so we can con�nue to publish your newsle�er long term.  For your 
community newsle�er this may include:

Making sure the page count of each newsle�er is in line with current adver�ser support
Verifying the number of newsle�er copies needed so we don’t print too many newsle�ers

What can you, as a community resident, do?
Suggest businesses to support your newsle�er with adver�sing.

Who does work in/on your home? Home services trades like roofers, plumbers, A/C, etc.
Who provides other services for your? insurance, doctors, travel, etc.
Any other businesses your patronize? 

Let us know and we’d love to reach out to them.
Be pa�ent and kind with each other, especially now.  Reach out to friends and neighbors who may need help. 

http://www.masterplumbersandseptic.com
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The Heart of South     
Venice since 1955 

For 66 years, the SVCA has been 
here for South Venice, for YOU! 

WWiitthh  yyoouurr  ssuuppppoorrtt,,  wwee  aarree  aa  ssttrroonngg  vvooiiccee  
iinn  SSaarraassoottaa  CCoouunnttyy    

MEMBERSHIP MAKES US STRONG! 
When we’re strong, we are heard at the County on 

issues that affect us—like tree trimming, ditch mow-
ing, code enforcement, mosquito spraying, drain 

maintenance, zoning, permitting, water and sewer.   

TTooggeetthheerr,,  wwee  wwoorrkk  ttoo  kkeeeepp  SSoouutthh  
VVeenniiccee  aa  ssttrroonngg  ccoommmmuunniittyy!!    

Beautiful Neighborhoods  Initiative  •  Water Quality 
Task Force  •  Siesta Waterway Clean-up   •  Sham-
rock Park Clean-up  •  Community   Emergency Re-
sponse Team  •  South Venice Garden Club  •  Gov-
ernment Affairs Committee to liaise with County  

     

SVCA’s MISSION   
To protect, preserve and improve our 
community’s character, environment 
and quality of life, and to bring South 

Venice together. 
We promote the civic, social,         
intellectual and recreational          
interests of our community.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1/2 PAGE 
VERTICAL 

http://www.contemporaryhearing.com
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FROM GREG SCHWARTZ 

You’ve heard about it. 
Now be a part of it! 

But what is a CERT Program? 
CERT is a national emergency preparedness program with 
over 2,700 local chapters nationwide. Our SVCA CERT pro-
gram began almost 20 years ago. Today, we are a joint 
chapter with the Venice Gardens group. (SVCA chapter in 
2018 at right.) 
CERT volunteers go through training in basic disaster re-
sponse skills, like fire safety, light search and rescue, team 
organization, and disaster medical operations—it’s a na-
tionwide approach to volunteer training and organization 
that professional responders can rely on during disaster 
situations, allowing them to focus on more complex tasks. 

Neighbors helping Neighbors 
The Community Emergency Response Team helps you to 
help yourself, your family, and your neighbors in the event 
of a catastrophic disaster. You make a difference by using 
CERT membership to save lives and protect property. 
CERT is about readiness, neighbors helping neighbors, vol-
unteer safety,  and doing the greatest good for the great-
est number of people. 
If you're interested in joining up, there’s a basic training 
coming up—there are six sessions to be held Tuesday and 
Thursday evenings and Saturday mornings from August 17 
to August 28, 202 at South Central Florida, Lakewood 
Ranch Campus.  
For more Information, you can contact me at 518-441-
5787  or Marla Wilcox at 303-818-3641. 

UPCOMING 
COMMUNITY  

 IMPROVEMENT 
PROJECTS  
To join one of our 
teams or just learn more about what we do 
contact:  
Marla Wilcox at  303-818-3641 or 
mswlcx_50@msn.com 
     

Seminole Drive Clean-Up 
Saturday, August 21 -  8:00am 
Meet at Quincy and Burke 

Alligator Drive Clean-Up 
Saturday, September 18 -  8:00am 
Meet at SVCA building  

Venetian Waterway Clean-Up 
Saturday, October 16 -  8:00am 
Meet by Shamrock Park tennis courts) 

CERT: Community Emergency  
Response Team 
Thursday, July 22  -  6:00pm 
Thursday, August 26 - 6:00pm 
Joint meeting at  Venice Gardens Community Center on 
Shamrock Blvd.  Volunteers welcome! 

Grove Workday at Siesta Creek 
Summer workdays will be announced  
Meet at corner of Seminole and Quincy. Workers 
are encouraged to bring yard tools and gloves. Face 
masks please. Trash bags will be provided. 
     

    YOGA with AMELIA 

Gentle Yoga Classes 
Every Monday and  

Wednesday 9:30am at SVCA 
Beginners welcome! 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 
CALL 941-493-0006 

Amelia Lombardi is a trained instructor and has 
been teaching for 18 years. She and her family 
are from Massachusetts and came to South Ven-
ice four years ago.   
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Home Sales:  MAY 16 to JUNE 15, 2021 
  Address                                         HTD      BE    FB    Built           Pool       Garage    ADOM    List Price       Close Price    
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State of the Market   
KATHEREN AYERS, Ayers Team, Exit King Realty 
It’s  been another great month for sales in South Venice. There were 47 
homes sold in the last thirty day period!  The highest sale was for $549,900 
on Ponderosa Rd. The average “sold price per square foot” this period was 
$217.75 which is still continuing to climb. Twenty—nearly half! - of these 
properties Sold for over asking price.   

Almost as many—44 - are pending and range in asking price from $569,000 
to $169,000. There are currently 24 Active listings on the market ranging 
from $699,000 to $209,900. We continue to see ‘bidding wars’  on proper-
ties. My sister Kelley Ann and I are experts in South Venice having sold over 
seventeen homes right here in the recent months. If you are thinking of 
Buying or Selling please call for a confidential free market analysis!  
      

Disclaimer: The sales information was gathered from the Multiple Listing 
Service and sales were by various participants of MLS. All information 
deemed reliable but not guaranteed. 

Welcome to  the  
best neighborhood  
in Sarasota County!  

Water Coloring with Carol Merenda every Wednesday at SVCA 
OOUURR  CCLLAASSSSEESS  HHAAVVEE  RREESSUUMMEEDD!!  

Monthly sessions. Course starts the first Wednesday of 
every month 1:00 to 4:00pm 

The full course is $100 (plus supplies)    
New students may register at the class or contact        
instructor Carol at 941-366-2866 to get started.   



A proven performer and a professional, 
dedicated, full time real estate agent.

1314 East Venice Avenue, Venice, FL 34285
Alliance Group

Voted Best Real Estate Agent
REMax Hall of Fame Award
Lifetime Achievement Award

TO LIST or SELL, CALL: 
(941) 544-3775 | (941) 488-6262
email: gae.stewart@gaestewart.com

Gae Stewart-Dudley   GRI, CRSGae Stewart-Dudley   GRI, CRS

�residehomes.com
941-493-7931

Stop in and see our
model home on

Flamingo Rd.
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